
2008 Medic One/EMS Levy Planning

BLS Subcommittee draft Recommendations

background:

Basic Life Support services are provided, outside the City of Seattle, by 32 local fire departments and fire districts.  The levy provides partial funding to BLS providers to help ensure uniform and standardized patient care and enhance BLS services.
Summary of the Subcommittee’s actions: 

· The Subcommittee met 7 times between October, 2005 and the end of March, 2006.    

· It developed and followed a Work Plan that analyzed:
· BLS costs; 

· BLS funding allocation with in levy;  
· Distribution of BLS allocation/funding formula; and

· Service enhancements and efficiencies. 

Basic tenets:

From the first Subcommittee meeting onward, participants acknowledged the following beliefs:

· ALS is the priority within the EMS levy; and 
· Do no harm to current EMS system and work to enhance it.

The need for increased funding was another concern and the Subcommittee worked to convey that: 
· BLS costs far exceed the funding it receives through the EMS levy, a truth that has occurred since the inception of the levy;

· BLS is being subsidized by the local jurisdictions, which has impacted fire suppression services; 
· BLS providers request additional levy money so that the fire levy money can be used for its intended and statutory purpose; and 
· BLS providers would like more value placed on BLS, resulting in more money for BLS services.

Subcommittee Programmatic Recommendations: 

The Subcommittee has proposed the following recommendations for BLS over the span of the 2008-2013 levy.
recommendation #1:  increase the amount of funding that bls receives through the ems levy from 5 cents to 15 cents.

The Subcommittee recommends the following draft language justifying the increase: 


2002-2007 - Current Levy funding levels for BLS 

	
	
	
	2002
	2003
	2004
	2005
	2006
	2007
	Total

	BLS 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	$8,538,208 


	         8,801,719 


	  8,947,291 


	        9,157,485 


	       9,420,514 


	         9,618,345 


	        54,483,563 




2008-2013 - Future Levy funding levels for BLS – Based on CPI-U S/B/T
	
	
	
	2008
	2009
	2010
	2011
	2012
	2013
	Total

	BLS 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	28,156,745 


	         28,860,664 


	 29,582,180 


	        30,373,024 


	       31,182,957 


	         32,015,542 


	        180,170,113 




recommendation #2:  using a different funding formula for allocating the bls funding among the agencies.  

The Subcommittee recommends a new method of allocating funding to replace the current funding formula.
· This funding would allocate the total yearly increase (i.e. CPI and/or additional levy funding directed to BLS) to agencies 50/50 based on Assessed Value and Call Volumes.  The individual agency increase would be added to the base funding that the agency received the previous year.
how this formula was developed:

· The Subcommittee reviewed 14 funding scenarios as possible alternatives to the current funding allocation formula.  
· This formula ensures an annual increase and eliminates the concept of Hold Harmless.

recommendation #3:  using cpi–u seattle/tacoma/bremerton as the inflator for the span of the next levy.
· This inflator will be based on the forecast of the economist at the King County Budget office.
recommendation #4: the creation of two strategic initiatives to review bls funding shortfalls
The Subcommittee recommends the basic outline for the two Strategic Initiatives that address the gap between EMS funding for BLS services.  The focus of these Strategic Initiatives will be to address:
· The disparity between how much it actually costs to provide BLS services and how much the BLS agencies receive through the EMS levy.  EMS providers, as a region, need to strategize how to address this funding gap, and what can be done so that BLS costs are better covered.

· The funding needs of vulnerable agencies and how we can provide better BLS support to such areas.  
Funding Language





The amount of funding directed through the EMS levy for BLS has not covered the costs 


of providing these services.   We support a levy amount that will provide as close to 100% 


as possible of the BLS costs associated with ALS responses. 





The EMS levy rate should be set at a level to assist Fire Departments meet the demand for 


services.  The Subcommittee recommends a 10 cent increase over existing BLS levels (for


a total of 15 cents) so that  Fire Departments may be better able to target the ALS calls that 


BLS supports, and will be better able to meet the service demand needs that are anticipated 


over the next levy period.
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